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JULY OUTREACH VISIT  Representatives of American Citizens Services, Department of Veterans Affairs, and Social Security Administration will provide Outreach Program services at 0800, Thursday, July 18 at the Seafront Restaurant, SBMA (old Subic Officers Club).  As discussed in the last newsletter, there will be no RAO meeting preceding the Outreach Program.  The Embassy visit will begin with introduction of the U.S. Ambassador to the Philippines, the Honorable Francis J. Ricciardone, Jr.

We tentatively plan to provide shuttle service from the front gate (Park & Shop area) starting about 0700.

REVISED PASSPORT ISSUE AND RENEWAL PROCEDURES  (Rerun of an article in last month’s newsletter.)  The U.S. Embassy has revised passport issue and renewal procedures in the Philippines, including registration of the birth of a U.S. child  No longer will you be able to use application forms provided by the RAO.  It is still recommended that you renew a passport within six months of expiration.

FEDEX and the U.S. Embassy are working together to provide easy U.S. Passport services.  The FEDEX Call Center will provide the following:

· Basic information regarding U.S. Passport and U.S. citizenship matters

· Delivery of U.S. passport and U.S. citizenship application forms

· Pick-up and delivery service of completed application form(s) and supporting documents to the U.S. Embassy

· Delivery of all your documents back to you

Here is how it works:

1. Call FEDEX (02) 879-4747 and request delivery of the specific application forms that you need.  The center is open 7:30 AM to 4:30 PM Monday through Friday, except American and Philippine holidays.

2. Complete the forms.

3. Call (02) 879-4747 and request FEDEX to pick up and deliver your completed application form(s) and supporting documents to the U.S. Embassy. 

4. The Passport and Citizenship Unit of the U.S. Embassy will call you for a personal appointment, if necessary.

5. FEDEX will deliver your documents right to your home.

FEDEX charges a small fee for their services (about 225 pesos).

In lieu of appearing at the Embassy if required, you may accomplish the appointment at an Outreach visit.

REMINDER - POSTAL RATES INCREASED JUNE 30  First class mail increased to 37¢ for the first ounce; additional ounces remain at 23¢.  Post cards increased to 23¢.  A complete list of rates is available at http://www.usps.gov and at the RAO post office.

CONCURRENT RECEIPT STATUS  The full Senate has approved the FY2003 National Defense Authorization Act (NDAA) with several important amendments.  The Senate voted to implement full concurrent receipt of retired pay and VA disability compensation for all disabled vets effective January 1, 2003.  The version previously passed by the House provides for phase in of concurrent receipt over the next several years for those with disability ratings of 60% and above.

To prevent the entire FY03 NDAA being put into jeopardy, the Senate rejected two amendments which would reduce the Social Security and Dependency and Indemnity Compensation (DIC) offsets of Survivors Benefit Plan (SBP) payments.  Sponsors of these  amendments intend to reintroduce the bills next year.

The House and Senate versions of the FY03 NDAA must now go to a joint committee to begin negotiations to resolve the many disparities between the two.

It is important to note that the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) has reported to Congress that White House authorities will advise the President to veto the bill if it includes a provision to permit concurrent receipt.  

Now is the time to urge your Congressmen to incorporate the Senate version of concurrent receipt in the final bill, and to tell the President your thoughts on his potential veto action.
RETIREE APPRECIATION DAY  Mark your calendars to reserve Friday, November 15 as the next Retiree Appreciation Day at Mangos.  Again, no meeting before the event, but we will attempt to arrange an Outreach Program visit that day.  Details to be provided in the coming months.
FEDERAL LONG TERM CARE (LTC) INSURANCE PROGRAM (FLTCIP)  Unlike Medicare, TRICARE and TFL, which pay only for skilled nursing care for a limited time following hospitalization, LTC insurance covers a variety of care options, including custodial nursing home care, home health care or unskilled (non-nursing) home care, assisted living facilities, adult day care, and respite care.  To start receiving benefits, you must meet one of the following conditions:

· You must be unable to perform two activities of daily living – eating , toileting, moving to or from a bed or chair, bathing, dressing, and controlling bowel or bladder – and a health professional must certify that your condition is expected to last at least 90 days; or

· You must have a severe cognitive impairment – such as a loss of short- or long-term memory; disorientation as to person, place or time; or a loss of deductive or abstract reasoning – that could place you or others in jeopardy if you do not have substantial supervision.

You must make the following decisions, each of which affects the cost of the insurance;

1. Maximum daily or weekly benefit

2. Length of time the benefit will be paid

3. Waiting period before the payments begin once the criteria are met

4. Inflation protection scheme

The government will not cover any of the cost of the policy.  The plan will pay up to 80% of the lifetime maximum for custodial care received outside the US.  This complex program is too complex to fully discuss here, plus some facts are not yet known.  All eligible beneficiaries are too receive an information packet by September or October.  Study it carefully.

TLCMC HAS A NEW EMERGENCY NUMBER Dial 252-9111 and they can dispatch any available ambulance.
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